Minutes of a meeting of the GMC held on 7 December 2021

Present: SN, BT, CL, MZ, TD, AdeW, WM, SL + James Wilson: Apologies received from PH

James Wilson was warmly welcomed as a new member of the GMC taking the place of Paul Harris as squash member who had resigned on his move to Scotland.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

Tennis court re-surfacing update

The tarmac re-surfacing and re-fencing of Court 5 had been completed and the tarmac would need a week to cure before Tiger Turf astro could be laid. Chiltern had been let down by their tarmac provider with the result that work to the practice area was delayed. There had been no definite news from Haringey planning on the question of whether planning permission would be granted – or was required. An application had been made for permission but it had not so far appeared on the Haringey portal. A price had been sought for the surfacing the trackway, and for additional Tiger Turf area should this be needed for Courts 6-8. The Upper Court re-surfacing programme was on track to be carried out in February. Delays to the overall programme would incur additional costs in extending the Traffic Management Orders in Coolhurst Road. The therapy cabin had been removed and the new physio treatment room had been created in the undercroft.

Squash
Court 7 would return to squash use from January.

Development masterplan
Outline plans for potential development of the undercroft and clubhouse drawn up by club member Stephen Taylor (architect of the new squash court building) would be discussed in at a special meeting in the New Year.

Next meeting would be in January but in the meantime the Committee would be updated on any significant developments.

Confidential matters were dealt with.
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